WEST CHRISTCHURCH RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION

Committee Meeting Minutes

The Howard Centre 3rd May 2005 at 7.30 pm

1. Present: Chairman, Roger Hamilton; Membership Secretary Cliff Roffey; Treasurer Sue Shlackman; Maureen Biggin; Janet Robson; Norman Roper; Jim Biggin

2. Apologies for Absence: Vice Chairman John Thackray;

3. Minutes of last meeting: The minutes of 5th April were approved and signed by the Chair

4. Bournemouth Hospital: Mrs Bungey, a Trustee Representative, attended the meeting and gave a presentation on behalf of Royal Bournemouth and Christchurch Hospital describing its new NHS Foundation Trust status. Mrs Bungey then left the meeting. 

5. Treasurer’s Report: Funds stand at £1897. New mandate forms have been signed.

6. Membership: nothing to report

7. Delegate to the Joint Residents Association Committee: nothing to report.

8. Delegate to the St Catherine’s Hill Community Centre Committee: Sue Shlackman reported she had booked our public meetings in 2006 at the Hall on 23rd February, 29th June and 26th October

9. Delegate to the Herpetological Conservation Trust: nothing to report.

10. Planning Issues: The General Secretary reported that objections against the Avon Causeway bridge redevelopment made by Hurn Parish Council, Burton Parish Council and others like ourselves looked set to be ignored by DCC 

11. The Forestry Commission: The General Secretary reported that thanks to our press coverage information had come to light about possible breached of EC Regulations by English Nature. He had reported this to The Forestry Commission and would report it to Chris Chope MP after the general election.

12. Public Meeting 30th June: Jim Biggin reported that he and Maureen would be on holiday. It was resolved that The General Secretary would write to all local councillors and invite them to the evening to answer residents questions. In particular Sue Spittle would be asked to talk about her year as Mayor.

13. Hengistbury Head: The General Secretary outlined the content of the report produced by the Hengistbury Head Residents Association on the erosion of Hengistbury Head and its likely consequences for Christchurch that would be considered by the Joint Residents Association Committee on 10th May. It was resolved that we would support joint action with the Joint Committee.

The meeting closed at 8.40 pm.

